
Dear Judge Burlison: 
  
After carefully revisiting the information from the current Prosecuting Attorney Mr. Sai 
Chigurupati, I realized that the information that I most recently received from The Circuit 
Attorney’s office is highly improbable, and I humbly request to revise the implication 
alluded to in my first submission that Mr. Jay Godsy could have possibly been responsible 
for agreeing to an 8 year plea deal in the case of my son Dwight Washington; Case #: 
2022CR00529-01.  Mr. Godsy, stated emphatically to two professionals involved in my 
son’s case, and to me, that he in no way would agree to an 8 year plea on behalf of the 
accused murderer of my son, Jarmond Johnson.  
  
Until Mr. Chigurupati took over the case, I was comforted in the knowledge that Jarmond 
Johnson would not receive the 8 year plea deal that his attorneys requested, but that Mr. 
Godsy would turn down the deal, in favor of proceeding with a trial, and requesting a 
sentence of 20 years; with the possibility of actually having to serve at least 18 years.  
  
Please forgive my error, (although my initial letter was written according to information 
received from the Circuit Attorney’s Office). Please note that I have made several attempts 
to communicate (via telephone and online), with Mrs. Kim Gardner, as well as, her 
Assistant Mrs. Eula Simmons Johnson.  Apparently, neither have considered my son’s case 
valid enough to exercise the professionalism I apparently assumed was a part of their job. 
  
I will continue to make every effort to reach out to them, and hope that sometime soon they 
will follow the protocol my son’s case deserves, and with the dignity and respect I have 
demonstrated in following what I understood to be my civil right. 
  
Again, I thank you for your time, and beseech the court for an extension in this case, and 
more importantly to review my initial document within the context it was submitted. 
 


